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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
This week has been a wonderful week of sport! We have now had 4 out of 5 of 
our sports days and all of the children were an absolute credit. Whether 
helping or taking part, they gave it their all and represented the school 
brilliantly. Thank you so much to all those who were able to come and create 
such a lovely atmosphere. We are looking forward to seeing EYFS compete next 
week.  On Thursday this week, a group from Year 3/4 were invited to the first 
ever TPAT sports festival. The focus of the afternoon was centred around the 
Olympic ideals of excellence, respect and friendship and the children 
demonstrated these throughout the afternoon. They took part in a wide range 
of activities including hockey, football and dodgeball; their attitude and 
behaviour was exemplary and they did the school proud. It was a great 
afternoon! A special well done to Amy and Lottie who both won medals for 
their enthusiasm and attitude! 
 
In the background we have started our Mazey day project with PK Porthcurno. 
We have taken a recycling theme and are creating images from materials 
recycled from around the school. We have 
even been able to repurpose some of last 
year's creations! You will receive a letter about 
the organisation of the event soon.  
 
Have a great weekend! 
 
Nichola Smith 
Headteacher 

 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Nichola Smith (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if 

it is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking 
rather bare. If you are able to 
bring in any non-perishable 
food items, cleaning products 
or toiletries, we would be very 
grateful. These will all go to 
helping our families and 
community. Thank you very 
much. 

Parent Survey 

Just a reminder that if you’d like to 

complete the parent survey, the 

closing date is Wednesday 18th 

June. Please either follow the link 

below or scan the QR code. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/

D7XVDN6 

Class photos 

Hatchbox Photography will be in on Monday 16th June to take main 

school class photos. You will be sent information about how to order 

them after they have visited. Please can your child wear their smartest 

school uniform. Puffins should wear their uniform to school, not their 

PE kit, and bring their PE kit with them. 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


School lunches 
 

Aspens have changed the menu 
on Thursday 19th June. If you 
have already booked your 
child’s lunch on the Select site, 
your booking will have been 
cancelled so you need to log in 
and re-book for the new menu. 

Car parking 

Recently some of our staff have been unable to park in the car 

parks, even just after 8am. Please ensure that when dropping 

your child off to school by car, you do not park in either of the 

school car parks. These are reserved for staff cars and nursery 

parents who are dropping off at the nursery building.  

Cancellation of clubs  
 

Outdoor Adventure club is 
cancelled on Wednesday 25th 
June as Miss Atkins is on a trip 
with her class. Please collect 
your child at 3.15pm. 

Sun hats and 

water bottles 

Don’t forget that 

your child needs a 

filled, named water bottle 

with them every day and if 

the weather is hot and 

sunny, please ensure they 

have a sun hat and have had 

sunscreen applied before 

school. Thanks. 







0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


STARS OF THE WEEK 
Little Foxes  Ally  for her amazing enthusiasm & confidence at Sports Day 

Little Owls  The Whole Class for doing so well at Sports Day 

Kittiwakes  Dougie Respect: for always showing respect to our classroom & our resources 

Curlews  Rex  Enthusiasm: for being excited, interested & focused in all our learning 

Puffins  Kobe  Responsibility: for following our school rules 

Owls   Joni  Perseverance: for pushing herself to do tricky things on Sports Day 

Kingfishers  Jasper Enthusiasm: for his determination to improve his Maths 

Trencrom  Xavi  Enthusiasm: for continuing to work hard in all his lessons 

Lanyon  Tegen Enthusiasm: for a fantastic performance on Sports Day 

Kerris   Lily  Enthusiasm: for always being ready to learn with a big smile 

Bodrifty  Elsie-Rae Enthusiasm: for being a fantastic, all-round student 

Bosigran  Eve  Enthusiasm: for always coming in with a smile & being super helpful 

Kenidjack  Joey  Enthusiasm: for being a Mazey star 

Lunchtime Star Jacob H for always offering to help & doing it with a smile   

‘There's no such thing as a perfect parent/carer. One day all's calm, the next it's 
chaos.’ Sounds a bit like my life as a teacher to be honest but it is definitely true of 
your role. I know I go on about this but it’s because I feel strongly that the job is a 
tough one and I speak from experience when I felt as though everybody around me 
was doing it better than me. With hindsight of course that isn’t true, and I really 
want to make sure you all know that. Below is lovely link that should take you 
straight to a page on the NSPCC website (can’t guarantee my IT skills though). It has 
quotes from parents that may sound familiar to us all plus simple suggestions for 
how to cope - and of course you guys have me as a coping method too if you ever 
need me. Short grey hair, huge earrings, often covered in 
bits of play dough, lego, glue, paint and other 
unspeakable things left over from hanging out with 
small children. Anyhow, take care, you know I'm here, 
you know I’ll listen, no matter how big or small your 
worry….much love, Mrs Daylak xxxx  

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/
support-for-parents/parent-feeling-lonely/ 

 



DIARY DATES 

Monday 16th June Class photos (Hatchbox) 

Wednesday 18th June 

1.30pm 

Reception Sports Day 

Wednesday 25th June 

5pm 

New Reception Parents Meeting 

Thursday 26th May 

9.30am 

Alverton Mazey Event - school field 

Saturday 28th May Mazey Day 

Tuesday 1st July Year 6 transition day to Humphry Davy & 

Mounts Bay 

Wednesday 2nd - Friday 4th July Year 6 London 

Friday 18th July FOAS Summer Fair 

Tuesday 22nd July 

1.30pm 

Year 6 Leavers Assembly 

Tuesday 22nd July 

3.15pm 

Last day of Summer term 

Wednesday 23rd July INSET Day - school closed 

Thursday 24th July-Friday 29th August Summer holidays 

Monday 1st September INSET Day - school closed 

Tuesday 2nd September 

8.30am 

School opens for Autumn term 










